- 1. Trustee Grissom suggested at the September meeting that I look into assistance programs through the state of Idaho for the abatement of asbestos. I was unable to find any.
- 2. The template for the Thank You letter to sponsors is here.
- 3. I am waiting to hear back from Delta Dental regarding including the other 4 elementary schools for their free cleaning and sealants program.
- 4. The CIP was submitted to the state on September 19 and identified as compliant on September 25, 2024.
- 5. The Strategic Plan is posted on the district website.
- 6. IDEA and the Idaho Special Education Manual indicates that the assignment of personnel begins with the IEP team (regarding minutes of specially designed instruction, the type of instruction, and where the instruction will occur). The Special Education teacher then assigns the staff to groups or individual students based on the staff member's skillset and the needs of the students.
- 7. I reached out to ICRMP for guidance regarding polished concrete in secondary classrooms. The response to my email is below:

  Hi Lisa.

From a risk management standpoint having polished concrete only has a few hazards.

Polished concrete if not wet and not having a high gloss finish has a relatively low slip coefficient. I would check with the contractor before installation to ensure they are not using a high gloss finish. Careful management of slippery surfaces will be important for the area having concrete polish.

To decrease the likelihood of slips the concrete can still be polished but also be slightly grooved at the same time.

Please let me know if you have any more questions!

## **Lakeland Joint School District #272**

Lisa Arnold, Superintendent

P.O. Box 39, Rathdrum, Idaho 83858 208/687-0431, ext. 1111 <a href="mailto:larnold@lakeland272.org">larnold@lakeland272.org</a> web.lakeland272.org



LJSD Vision: A community committed to academic excellence ... dedicated to student success.

September 28, 2024

Dear Owner of Lexmark,

On behalf of the Board of Trustees of Lakeland Jt. School District, I would like to thank you for your generous donation of the labor, materials, and time that you dedicated to build the permanent restroom at the Sunrise Rotary Soccer Field. Your generosity and commitment to the students of the Lakeland Jt. School District are greatly appreciated and will have a significant, long-term impact on our students and our community. We are grateful for your partnership!

With great appreciation,

Lisa Arnold LJSD Superintendent